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Itõs beginning to look 
a lot like Christmas... 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

   

   A Word from the CEO 
 

   Wow!  I want to shout a great big 
òthank youó for your gifts to the staff 
Christmas bonus fund.  You set a new 
record by far ð $119,497!  This was as 
of November 30.  There may yet be a 
couple of straggling gifts show up that 
we can sneak in, which would take the 

total up even more.  You beat the 2017 total (which 
itself was a record) by $5,200.  All I can say is thank 
you, on behalf of the hundreds of staffers who will 
have a richer Christmas because of you.  What an out-
pouring of love!  I am so proud of you. 

We will divvy up the amount equally among staff 
members (except some leaders).  We havenõt yet cal-
culated the individual amount, but I will let you know.  
Weõll be passing out checks at the staff Christmas par-
ty on December 7.  I assure you, you will put a lot of 
smiles on faces that night. 

We are getting set for Christmas.  Many thanks to 
our maintenance teams for their beautiful job with 
outdoor decorations.  All the colors proudly proclaim 
to the world that Christmas is celebrated at Willow 
Brook! 

And inside, the trees are simply gorgeous.  Each 
year we have a tree decorating contest.  Groups of 
staff and others sign up to decorate a tree, and the 
result is what you see ð so much creativity and beauty!  
Weõll announce the winners ð one at each Willow 
Brook ð at the staff Christmas party on December 7, 
and weõll let you know the winners after that. 

All our decorations are but an outward expression 
of what we feel in our hearts.  A sense of good cheer 
abounds! 

Many thanks to all who submitted nominations 
for the Second Mile Award.  This is the award that 
goes to three staff members each year ð one at each 
campus ð who have been recognized as going beyond 
what is expected.  Special committees have chosen 
this yearõs recipients.   We will announce them on the 
7th at the party and let you know. 

 
With love to all, 
 

Larry Harris, CEO 
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       Celebrating the holidays           

   with family ?  
 
   
       

 

    

 

 

 

  The residents will celebrate Christmas  

dinner on December 25th during the 

noon meal.  Please let the culinary  staff 

know in advance if you plan to take your 

loved one out and will not participate in 

this meal. If you are considering joining 

your loved one for the Christmas meal at 

Willow Brook, please understand that 

while you are welcome, seating is limited.  

    Call  740 -368-4550 to reserve a place.  

 A note from Nursing:  
   Residentõs Pharmacy of Choice 
 
   Willow Brook Christian Communities allows    
Assisted Living residents to utilize the pharmacy 
of  their choice, to provide all medications prescribed 
by their attending physicians and or nurse        
practitioners.  
   Staff  nurses will administer medications   
brought in from an outside pharmacy; however, all 
medications brought in from an outside pharmacy 
are to be packaged in unit-dose packaging, effective 
January 1, 2019.  
   While the choice of  pharmacy you use is still 
yours, Willow Brook will be charging an additional 
$25 per month , for medication administration of  
those prescriptions that are brought in from an out-
side pharmacy that are not in unit dose packaging.  

 
  If  you have any questions please call Susie Fleak, 
Centrum Manager, at 740- 368- 4696  


